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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

This report provides an update on the 2024-25 mid-year financial results as of 
February 28, 2025.  
 
The mid-year financial results are forecasting an improvement of $4.5M 
compared to the 2024-25 Revised Estimates (presented in December 2024) 
resulting in an updated in-year deficit of $61.4M ($65.9M in Revised Estimates). 
 
The projected accumulated deficit (or debt) is projected to be reduced from 
$75.2M to $70.7M as at August 31, 2025 (at the end of the 2024-25 fiscal year) 
after factoring in the improved financial position.  
 

B. PURPOSE 
 

This report is intended to keep Trustees informed with respect to the Board’s 
financial position and to highlight any budget variance or pressures. 

 
C.  ANALYSIS 

 
Revenue is forecasted to increase by $0.5M due to the following: 

• Interest revenue increased by $0.5M due to strategic cash management. 
 
Expenditure is below budget by $4.0M due to the following: 

• Salaries and benefits are tracking to be under budget by $2.7M mainly 
due to vacancies, attrition, gapping and effective FTE management. 

• Supply costs are tracking to be under budget by $1.3M due to lower 
usage and fill rates. 

• Non-staffing expenditures are expected to be on budget.  

 
D.  SUMMARY 

 
The report is forecasting the 2024-25 in-year deficit to be $61.4M which is an 
improvement of $4.5M from the Revised Estimates deficit of $65.9M. 
 

E.  CONCLUSION 
 

This report is for the information of the Board of Trustees. 
 

 


